
M I S S I O N S T A T EM E N T  

Saint Bernardõs is a Roman Catholic parish providing vital services to the diverse North End community of St. Paul. As 

we extend the hand of welcome to all, our mission is to learn, love, and live the challenging Word of Jesus Christ, 

offering parishioners and neighbors direction and support at every phase of their faith journey. 

One block west of Rice Street on Geranium Avenue 

1160 WOODBRIDGE STREET Å SAINT PAUL, MINNESOTA 55117 

SAINT  BERNARD 
CHURCH  OF  

29TH  SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME OCTOBER 18, 2015 

 

 

Parish Staff 

Parochial Administrator 
Reverend Ivan Sant 

Associate Priest 
Reverend Joseph Kureh 

 
Parish Administrator    Karen Cronin 
Administrative Assistant    Carol Mike  
Business Assistant    Cindy Paslawski 
Faith Formation Director       J. David Neira 
Refugee Liaison            Hsawreh Sharpoehtay  
Refugee Liaison Assistant    Julia Marksue 
Music Director                      Sid Smaka 
 
 

Parish Office 

Phone: (651) 488-6733 
Fax:     (651) 489-9203 

Website: www.stbernardstpaul.org 
Hours: Monday-Friday 8:30 am - 3:00 pm 

 
 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday at 4:00 pm 
Sunday at 8:00 & 10:30 am 

Weekday 
Monday-Saturday - Mass at 8:30 am 

 
*Rosary one half hour before daily Mass. 
*Morning Prayer fifteen minutes before Mass. 

 

Confessions 

Mondays after the 8:30 am Mass 
Saturdays 3:30 and after the 4:00 pm Mass 
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Mass Intentions  
Saturday     Å October 17  
8:30 am   À Gloria Andert 
4:00 pm   À Carrie Hafner 
 
Sunday      Å October 18 
8:00 am     St. Bernardõs Parish     
10:30 am   Curt Perfect 
 
Monday     Å October 19 
8:30 am     À Marion Kneissel 
 
Tuesday     Å  October 20 
8:30 am     À Raymond Burg 
 
Wednesday   Å October 21 
8:30 am     ÀArthur J. Komarek, Sr. 
 
Thursday      Å October 22 
8:30 am     À Marian Kline 
 
Friday         Å October 23 
8:30 am    Living & Deceased Members of  
      Altar & Rosary Society 
 
Saturday     Å October 24  
8:30 am   Living & Deceased Members of  
      Catholic United financial 
4:00 pm   À Cindy Severin 
 
Sunday      Å October 25 
8:00 am    À Al Schloesser    
10:30 am   St. Bernardõs Parish     

STEWARDSHIP  
CORNER 

Readings for the Week of October 18, 2015 

Sunday:  Is 53:10-11/Heb 4:14-16/Mk 10:35-45  

Monday:  Rom 4:20-25/Lk 12:13-21 

Tuesday:  Rom 5:12, 15b, 17-19, 20b-21/Lk 12:35-38 

Wednesday:  Rom 6:12-18/Lk 12:39-48 

Thursday:  Rom 6:19-23/Lk 12:49-53 

Friday:   Rom 7:18-25a/Lk 12:54-59 

Saturday:  Rom 8:1-11/Lk 13:1-9 

Next Sunday:  Jer 31:7-9/Heb 5:1-6/Mk 10:46-52 

 

 

FROM FR. IVANôS DESK 

Weekly Collection -Please look for an  
updated report next week.  
   Actual        Budget 
Weekly-Sunday 10-4: 
Envelope Income $4,304          $4,750 
Plate        289              435 
Gas/Lights       166               159  
Campus Repair         70                69  
 
Year to Date:  
Envelope  Income         $57,710        $66,500 
Plate                               5,542           6,090  
Gas/Lights                       2,123           2,223  

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
This Sunday all the parishes of the entire 
world celebrate Mission Sunday. For many 
this may bring remembrance of all the effort 
that was done to support the different 
missions around the world. Collections, 
fundraisers with the posters of a poor child 
in Africa are the images that I myself 
remember to help the missionaries so they can help these 
people. Also I know families especially in Malta (my home 
country) who support or adopt seminarians or priests from 
poor countries so they can finish their studies or to complete 
the projects in their own missions.  
 
   However, as we are called this Sunday to pray and to give a 
contribution for the Missions, in the second collection, the 
central part of this is to remind us of our mission as baptized 
catholics. We have an important mission to undertake. This is 
presented by Jesus in todayõs Gospel, who said, òthe Son of Man 
did not come to be served but to serve and give his life as a 
ransom for many.ó So we too as Christians, followers of Christ 
are called to participate in this mission. How are we to do this? 
This is what Pope Francis said in his message for this Sunday: 
 
   Dear brothers and sisters, a true missionary is passionate for the Gospel. 
Saint Paul said: òWoe to me if I do not preach the Gospel!ó (1 Cor 9:16). The 
Gospel is the source of joy, liberation and salvation for all men and women. 
The Church is aware of this gift, and therefore she ceaselessly proclaims to 
everyone òwhat was from the beginning, what we have heard, what we have 
seen with our eyesó (1 Jn 1:1). The mission of the servants of the Word ð 
bishops, priests, religious and laity ð is to allow everyone, without 
exception, to enter into a personal relationship with Christ. In the full range 
of the Churchõs missionary activity, all the faithful are called to live their 
baptismal commitment to the fullest, in accordance with the personal 
situation of each. 
 
   Our mission is to make presence of Christ with our own 
presence and this is nourished by the sacraments we receive 
that help us to have a change of mentality (our conversion) and 
to discover more and more Godõs love for us. Then this gives us 
the zeal, enthusiasm to say what Saint Paul speaks of òWoe to 
me if I do not preach the Gospel!ó  So whoever we meet, could 
be from our family member, co-worker, friends etc., we can 
speak of Christ with enthusiasm. This is my wish for our parish: 
we can reach whoever is in need and thirst for the real love of 
God. We have already tools in our parish to help us to discover 
and live our òbaptismal commitment to the fullestó and one of 
them concretely is the Neo Catechumenal Way.  
 
   So let us pray for the master of the harvest to send laborers to 
his vineyard for our parish to help us to be missionaries in our 
own lives to help us to carry the joy of being followers of Christ.  
 
Have a blessed Sunday.  
 
Fr. Ivan Sant 
FrIvanSant@churchofstbernard-stp.org  
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You have seen the dumpster in the rectory driveway.  
It is quite full.  Phase 1 is almost over.  There was a 
crew of 8 that came to empty out the rectory of 
mattresses, furniture and window coverings that had 
seen their finer days, carpet and vinyl flooring.  There 
is still a little carpet padding to be taken up as well as 
vinyl flooring.  We expect this to be done by the end of 
the weekend.  This crew also brought a very heavy and 
OLD (like from the 50õs or 60õs) chest freezer up from 
the rectory basement.  It took a lot of maneuvering to 
get it out. 
 
Now Ron and Jenaro will begin to sand and reseal the 
wood floors.  Then the hard work of deep cleaning 
(woodwork and windows) and painting will begin.  
Please consider volunteering to help.  More details to 
come when the time gets closer for needing that help. 
 
On October 27, the pastoral council will be electing 3 
new members.  Please be praying for the election to go 
well and that the Lord will truly be present in the 
choosing process.  It is all done in prayer as I 
mentioned several weeks ago in the bulletin.   
 
You may have noticed that the trees along Geranium 
Ave. have been marked for being taken down.  A crew 
from the city came and trimmed them thoroughly 
about a week ago.  We are not totally certain but 
think the trees will be removed yet this fall.  
Replacement would be next spring.  You may also 
have noticed markings on the sidewalk which the city 
did last week.  We are not sure why this has been 
done other than they may still repair the sidewalks 
this fall.  We are still waiting to hear back from the 
city regarding this.  We had been told about a month 
ago that it was unlikely that the sidewalks would be 
repaired this season. 
 
David Neira, our director of faith formation, told us 
that we have 12 candidates in the RCIA program.  This 
is fantastic!  Please keep them in your prayer as they 
prepare to enter the Catholic Church. 
 
Karen Cronin  

PARISH NOTES  

When in the Hospital or Nursing Home 
Just a reminder.  If you or a loved one enters a hospital 
or nursing home, please call the parish office so that a 
priest can visit and offer the Sacrament of Anointing.  
The hospitals and nursing homes do not notify us  of 
any parishioner admittance, because of privacy laws, 
so it is important that you call us.  Father Ivan will 
make visits on Fridays. 

==FROM THE PARISH ADMINISTRATORôS OFFICE== 

 
 
 

Masses for the Poor Souls will be celebrated on 
Monday, November 2, at 8:30am and 5:30pm.  The 5:30 
Mass will be said in the Karenni language.  Also, 
during the month of November, a book will be on 
display in front of the St. Joseph statue for you to enter 
the names of your loved ones who have entered their 
eternal reward.  All of us will remember those names 
in our M.ass intentions during the month.   
 

 
 
 

New envelopes and updates 
Our envelope company will be updating our mailing 
list in the next few weeks.  If you have changed your 
address or phone number and have not informed the 
parish office, we ask you to please do that now.  If you 
have a family member that is also a St. Bernard 
parishioner,  who has moved to an assisted living 
situation, or not able to update for themselves, please 
let us know that too.  Again, we need your information 
ASAP.  Please call the parish office at 651-488-6733 or  
e-mail Cindy at cpaslawski@churchofstbernard-
stp.org  or Carol at cmike@churchofstbernard-stp.org. 
Thank you for your cooperation, as this helps us to 

serve you better. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Please remember in prayer the family of Mildred 
Magnuson who was buried from our parish this past 
week.  Eternal rest grant unto her, O Lord, and let 
perpetual light shine upon her.  May she and all the 
souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen 

mailto:cpaslawski@churchofstbernard-stp.org
mailto:cpaslawski@churchofstbernard-stp.org
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Sacraments 

Call the Parish Office to make arrangements 
(651) 488-6733 

 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
This Sacrament is to be celebrated when a person is suffering 
from a prolonged illness or when a personõs condition becomes 
serious. 
 
 
Communion for the Sick & Homebound 
Please call the Parish Office to make arrangements.  
 
 
Baptism of Infants 
It is recommended that parents who wish to present their child for 
Baptism make arrangements several months before the due date, as 
the Church asks that children be baptized within a few weeks after 
birth. Parents should contact the Parish Office to meet with a priest 
and register for classes. 
 
 
Baptism of Older Children & RCIA 
To become a full member of the Roman Catholic Church, contact 
the Parish Office. 
 
 
Marriage Preparation 
Couples anticipating Christian Marriage need to contact the  
Parish Office at least six months prior to the wedding date they 
desire.  After a pre-nuptial interview with a priest, a specific 
date will be set. Marriage preparation classes are required. 
 

Ministries 
 

Prayer Lineééé..Shirley (651) 488-6330  
                             or Judy (651) 224-2966 

 
Liturgy 
Parishioners are encouraged to offer to be readers and altar 
servers at Mass. Some parishioners will be invited by the pastor 
to become Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion. 
 
 
Music Office ................................... Sid Smaka (651) 488-6733 
 
 

Faith Formation 

Faith Formationééé...é David Neira (651) 488-6733 
òRCIA class is held on Sundays from 11:30 to 1:15pm on the third 
floor of the church office building. Confirmation classes are on the 
same floor from 12:00-1:15pm. The back door of the church 
office building will be open.  The class for children 4 years old 
through kindergarten meets in the grade school basement from 
10:15-11:45 a.m. while the class for children in 1st- 3rd  grade is 
from 12:00-1:30 p.m. in the same location. The classes for 4th 
grade through 8th grades are held  from noon until 1:30pm in the 
school basement.ó  
 
 Adult Bible Study meets in the parish center between the Masses 
on most Sundays during the school year, repeating twice a month 
on Thursday nights, 6:30-8:30 p.m.  Check the class schedule or 
the monthly calendar for details.  

Saint of the Week 

Pope John Paul II born Karol Józef Wojtyla:  May 18, 1920 
ð April 2, 2005), served as Pope from 1978 to 2005. He was 
elected by the second Papal conclave of 1978, which was 
called after Pope John Paul I, who was elected in August 
after the death of Pope Paul VI, died after thirty-three days. 
Then-Cardinal Wojtyla was elected on the third day of the 
conclave and adopted his predecessor's name in tribute to 
him.  In the years since his death, John Paul II has been 
declared a saint by the Roman Catholic Church. He is 
referred to by Roman Catholics as Pope Saint John Paul II 
or Saint John Paul the Great, for example as a name for 
institutions. 

John Paul II is recognized as helping to end Communist 
rule in his native Poland and eventually all of Europe.  John 
Paul II significantly improved the Catholic Church's 
relations with Judaism, Islam, the Eastern Orthodox 
Church, and the Anglican Communion.  

He was one of the most travelled world leaders in history, 
visiting 129 countries during his pontificate. As part of his 
special emphasis on the universal call to holiness, he 
beatified 1,340 people and canonized 483 saints, more than 
the combined tally of his predecessors during the preceding 
five centuries. By the time of his death, he had named most 
of the College of Cardinals, consecrated or co-consecrated a 
large number of the world's bishops, and ordained many 
priests.  His wish was "to place his Church at the heart of a 
new religious alliance that would bring together Jews, 
Muslims and Christians in a great religious armada". 

He was the second longest-serving pope in modern history 
after Pope Pius IX, who served for nearly 32 years from 1846 
to 1878. Born in Poland, John Paul II was the first non-
Italian pope since the Dutch Pope Adrian VI, who served 
from 1522 to 1523. John Paul II's cause for canonization 
commenced in 2005 one month after his death with the 
traditional five-year waiting period waived. On  December 
19, 2009, John Paul II was proclaimed Venerable by his 
successor Pope Benedict XVI and was beatified on May 1, 
2011 (Divine Mercy Sunday) after the Congregation for the 
Causes of Saints attributed one miracle to his intercession, 
the healing of a French nun from Parkinson's disease. A 
second miracle attributed to John Paul II's intercession was 
approved on July 2, 2013, and confirmed by Pope Francis 
two days later.  John Paul II was canonized on April 27, 
2014 (again Divine Mercy Sunday), together with Pope 
John XXIII.  It is traditional to celebrate saints' feast days 
on the anniversary of their deaths, but that of John Paul II 
( October 22) is celebrated on the anniversary of his papal 
inauguration. 

St. Pope John Paul II 


